CENTRAL MASSACHUSETTS MOSQUITO CONTROL PROJECT

MINUTES OF THE COMMISSIONERS MEETING

DATE: March 14, 1991

TIME: 12:00 Noon

PLACE: Davco Farm, Southborough, MA

Present: Frank Perrin, Stephen Henry, Jeffrey Bean, Richard Day, Ray Davis, David Scott

- 1. The minutes of the February 14, 1991 Commissioners Meeting were reviewed and approved by unanimous vote.
- 2. The following payrolls were unanimously approved:

 2/16/91
 \$6514.81
 2/23/91
 \$6563.28

 3/2/91
 \$6525.43
 3/9/91
 \$6628.80

- 3. Invoices totaling \$44,581.09 were unanimously approved which included \$38,600.00 for B.T.I. and Resmethrin. David says we spend only 6% of our budget for insecticides. While B.T.I. and Resmethrin are more costly to use they are a less toxic material which is in step with our program to utilize environmentally compatible materials.
- 4. The House Bill 5199 (Audubon Bill) is a bad bill which totally changes mosquito control in Massachusetts. This bill is set to go to Committee of Natural Resources & Agriculture some time in April.
- 5. Letters were written to prospective towns and cities to ascertain if there was any intent in joining our project. Replys will be reported upon at the next meeting. Included in the list were previous drop-out towns which number 11. The main reason for drop-outs was the cost of the project.
- 6. Fire Alarm System: It was voted unanimously to award the fire alarm installation contract to Minuteman Fire Systems Service Co.
- 7. CMMCP EEE plans are being developed by David in accordance with our Chairman's desires so that should we get hit with an EE outbreak we will be ready to put the plan into action.
- 8. <u>Water Management</u>: Finished at Wilmington today; moving on to Littleton, Clinton, Westboro and Northbridge. Larviciding to start about April 1st. Light traps are being installed and hope to finish by the first of May.
- 9. Next Meeting April 18, 1991.
- 10. Meeting Adjourned 1:30 P.M.

APPROVED: Lank Seum Chairman C.M.M.C.P.